
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, February 24, 2015 at 6:00 

p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center with Commissioners Calhoun, Denham and 

McCard all present for the meeting.  Commissioners Burgess and Hall were not present.  Staff 

present were Mary J. Wynn, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, 

County Attorney.  Others present were Winn Bearden, TransWaste Services Representative, 

Jeanette Akins, Janet Winter, Elections Superintendant, Stevie Thompson, Chamber 

Director,Greg & Marie Hudgins, Greg Millette, Michael Geoghagan, Ben Baker, Editor of the 

Wiregreass Farmer, Mike Coker, Recreation Department, Robby Royal, EMS Director/Fire 

Chief, Chariss Rogers and Richard Rogers. 

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Calhoun gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed garbage collection services with Winn Bearden, Representative 

of TransWaste Services. 

 Commissioners discussed resolution to adopt 2014 amended and restated retirement plan. 

 Commissioners discussed Turner County Connection-Communities in Schools with Greg 

Millette.  Mr. Millette gave a brief update on the Turner County Connection Program. 

Commissioners discussed the FY 2016-5311 Public Transportation Application. 

County Manager’s Report 

Airport – Currently, there is no work going on at the Airport due to being too wet.  The 

construction company stated they will be using some of their “rain days” and will be back as 

soon as the ground dries up. 

Bethel Road – Statewide Engineers reported that water is under pavement on Bethel 

Road and will need some drain tile installed.  He stated they would get cost estimates for this 

because this was not in the initial scope of work. 

Risk Management Inspection – Ms. Natalie Sellers, Field Representative with the 

ACCG Risk Management Services performed an inspection of the County’s Safety Program on 

January 26, 2015 and listed three (3) recommendations in her report back to the County.  Two of 

the recommendations have been corrected already and the third is to run motor vehicle checks on 

existing employees every three years, which we will be implementing.  Overall, she felt we are 

“doing a fantastic job” in our safety program.  Mike Mastrario is the County’s Safety 

Coordinator. 

 Recreation – The new roof on the Concession Stand is complete and looks very good.  

Mr. Holley commented that going to the heavier grade of metal should last for a long time.  Also, 

we have more participation in basketball this year from last year, a twenty percent (20%) 

increase. 

 Elections Department – This month we are highlighting our Elections Department and 

have Ms. Janet Winter, Elections Supervisor tell us about the Elections Department.  Ms.Winter 

gave a brief overview of duties and responsibilities of her department. 

 

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m. 

 

 

 

 



 

_____________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: ___________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 

 

 

 

 

  


